
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Boyle Heights Neighborhood Council 
Name: Daisy Chavez 
Phone Number: 3237934662 
Email: daisy.chavez@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(12) Nay(0) Abstain(6) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 01/23/2019 
Type of NC Board Action: Against 

Impact Information
Date: 01/31/2019 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 17-0981 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: Dear Mayor, City Council, and Committees: On January 23, 2019, the Boyle Heights
Neighborhood Council voted 12-0-6 to oppose the CF17-0981, Restaurant Beverage Program
Ordinance, an ordinance amending sections 12.22 and 12.24 of the LAMC to create an
administrative clearance process for certain types of restaurants to serve alcoholic beverages for
on-site consumption subject to a standard set of limitations and requirements. Neighborhood
Councils must be allowed a voice in what is best for their community. Currently, this proposed
ordinance does not address density and over-concentration. Moreover, the ordinance strips the
community of their voice, specially the neighborhood councils. In a neighborhood like Boyle
Heights, were the over concentration and saturation of liquor licenses has been widely documented
and reported on, it is essential that the NC’s preserve the opportunity to advocate for the
community’s concerns. Further concerns include the fact the department responsible for the
regulation and enforcement lacks the capacity to ensure the prescribed standards are enforced. This
will result in a shift of responsibility from a City Department onto the community, placing the
burden on the community to report problematic restaurants. Lastly, the amount of liquor outlets for
our community is a public health concern as well as one of public safety. Boyle Heights is already
targeted for new businesses that sell alcohol. The reasoning that this ordinance aims to assist in
developing workforce opportunities through economic development is misleading. Restaurant jobs
are usually part-time, low-paying, rarely provide health insurance, and not career-tracked.
Neighborhood should have the option to opt-out because facilitating the process for business owners
at the expense of the community is reckless and dangerous. Sincerely, The Boyle Heights
Neighborhood Council 
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